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Headteacher's Letter

I cannot believe that it’s nearly the end of October; this term has truly flown by. Children have
returned after the summer break, looking smart and ready for their learning. Projects are
underway in each year group, from volcanoes in Year 6 to sculptures in Year 2 and the children
seem genuinely excited by these.

I have had numerous positive comments about our website recently, especially the news page and
the parent support page. Our very own Miss Pooley works hard to keep this up to date. Do take a
look at it if you have time.

As with other schools, our school improvement adviser paid a visit near the start of term to see all
the learning taking place. She took the opportunity to speak to lots of the children about various
subjects and commented on the positive, keen responses she had by all. It is great to hear that our
pupils are able to voice their opinions and know that their voice matters in driving the school
forward. On that note, be sure to read the article by Miss Hodgkins about House competitions.
As you know, Miss Hodgkins will be taking maternity leave after half term. In her place, Mrs Fenton
will be Acting Up Deputy Head and working closely alongside me to support the team and children.
I am sure you will join me in wishing her all the best for when the big day arrives.

A reminder about attendance. Coming to school everyday is the first and most important step to
your child achieving and making progress. The school, along with the local authority, monitor
attendance closely. 96% is considered good attendance. Please can I thank families who have
maintained good attendance this term. Whilst illness can’t be helped, once attendance drops,
school are obliged to work with families through meetings, letters and if needed, a referral to the
attendance team at KCC. If you are struggling with attendance, always come and talk to the team,
we are here to help.

As soon as your child enters their classroom, learning begins. Whether it is handwriting, phonics,
early maths work or reading, so please can I urge families to be at school by 8:50am at the latest.
Lateness is also monitored and if it is regular, it can become difficult to catch up on learning
missed.

Finally we say ‘goodbye’ to Mrs Woodward. She has worked at the school for eight years and I
can’t thank her enough for her hard work and commitment to the children she has worked with
during that time. I wish her well for her future adventures.
I look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday 31st October.

Mrs Harris - Headteacher



 Year 4

Deer Class has well and truly
got STUCK into their new
project: Mini Museums.

After building our shell
structures, we made our own
glue from flour and water
and tested its consistency. It
was a messy business but
worth it. 

We can’t wait to show off our
final results.

 



 Year R

What a busy first term we have had in
Ladybird class! The children have settled in
really well and are enjoying exploring their
new environment and learning with their
new friends. 

In choosing time the children have been
learning how to build with large and small
equipment, have loved pretending to be
pirates and police officers and have
explored how to make masks to show who
they are pretending to be. 

In large group time we have enjoyed
looking for signs of Autumn and exploring
the school grounds to spot the changes,
which we can see happening.  



Year 6 at Forest School

This term, Y6 ventured over to the woods behind the Blue Diamond Garden Centre for their first
taste of off-site ‘Forest School’. Having explored and tidied the site, they have had a brilliant few

weeks exploring a number of different activities including: whittling sticks using industrial-strength
potato peelers; fire-lighting; den building, using tarpaulin sheets and hammocks; arts and crafts and

plenty of cooking (toffee apples, pizzas, hot-dogs and smores). 

They have enjoyed the great benefits of ‘Forest School’: teamwork and collaboration, problem-
solving, critical thinking skills, understanding and taking risks and respect for themselves, each
other and nature. They have also learned skills such as negotiation, compromise and the idea of
value; totally spontaneously the children collected conkers and decided to use them as currency to
trade for other items such as tarpaulin sheets, hammocks and rope to help build their dens – some
of them even took on the roles of bankers!!!

Overall, they have had a brilliant time and a big thank you must be extended to the team at the
High Weald Partnership and of course to our very own chair of governors, Penny; without whom
‘Forest School’ would not be the wonderful learning experience that it is. 

The children said:

“I enjoy making food and fires and ‘Forest School’ 
teaches us to enjoy and respect nature.” 

“I enjoy all of the different activities like whittling, 
building dens and climbing trees.” 

“I enjoy making paint and the arts and crafts. 
‘Forest School’ has taught me to appreciate nature 
rather than being on my phone.” 



Last week, Woodpecker Class created a large scale, imaginary map of
the Earth and went for a stroll through the different climate zones. 

Children located in the polar regions were equipped with woolly hats
and scarves whilst those closer to the equator were given sunglasses
to wear. The children made handwritten signs and used actions and
mime to represent the climate at polar, temperate and tropical
regions. 

All in all, a really fun morning with lots learned. Well done Woodpecker
Class! 

.

Year 2 - A Walk Around the World



The Stone Age in Year 3

 
In Year 3 we have been enjoying learning about the Stone Age. The children
have been particularly excited finding out about cave painting and have a go at
recreating their own versions.

During Forest School, we have made our own “paint” from berries and mud.
We’ve also made our own charcoal by roasting willow sticks on a fire. 

Back in the classroom, we’ve been learning to sketch animals simply and the
differences between H and B pencils. 

After half term, we will be learning to create our own colours by mixing primary
colours together and adding black and white to change the tint and shade. We
will be using all the skills we’ve learnt, to create our final pieces for our Stone
Age Art Exhibition.



The children have enjoyed learning phonics this term and are
excited to use their new Monster Phonics books. 

Year 1

They have also been busy drawing
and creating connected to their
"Under the Sea" project.

In Maths they have been
learning how to count to one
hundred in different ways and
also discovering things that are
taller and shorter.



Year Group Attendance
Percentage

Yr  R 88.22%

Yr  1 92.99% 

Yr 2 89.17%

Yr 3 96.25%

Yr 4 94.28%

Yr 5 94.30%

Yr 6 92.77%

Whole School 92.92%




Regular attendance is critical if
our pupils are to be successful
and benefit from the
opportunities presented to
them.

One of our basic principles is
to celebrate success. Good
attendance is fundamental to
a successful and  fulfilling
school experience. 

The table to the right shows
attendance for the whole
academic year. 

This term we have increased
our attendance percentage so
thank you to those people that
attend school regularly and on
time.

Attendance



 Broadwater Down Autumn Term 

 Photographic Competition
 

Entry deadline – 14th November 2022 

We want to celebrate the creative talents of Broadwater Down so we’ve decided to host 
another photographic competition. 

Theme – Autumn Colour 

Summer seems a distant memory and now there is a crisp edge to the weather. It’s at this 
time of year that wonderful colours can be seen around us. Some of the trees around 
school and in the local area are looking amazing. When out for a walk, why not take a 

camera along with you (can be a mobile phone, compact camera or SLR) and capture some 
of the Autumn colour you find along your walk. 

Categories 

Winners and highly commended work will be selected from each: 

• Class 
• KS1 
• KS2 

• The whole of Broadwater Down Primary School

How to Enter 

• Maximum of three entries per child. 
• Email your images to: 

tony.rogers@broadwater-down.kent.sch.uk 

(don’t forget to include your child’s name and class name). 

• Cropping and image processing (brightness, contrast, colour etc) are encouraged. 

Prizes 

The photographs will be judged by Mrs Harris and Mr Rogers. The winners will be 
announced, and the selected winners will be awarded a prize. The photographs will also 

be displayed around the school. 

Please note 

Some of the winning and highly commended photos maybe uploaded to the school website 
along with the first name of the photographer. We would love to highlight our creativity in 
the local press so there is a chance the images maybe published publicly. Within the entry 
email, please advise if you do not want your child’s first name and photograph published 

on the school website or that of the local media. 
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We have 4 houses; Fire, Water, Earth and Air. 

We meet each term for house assemblies, 
house school council and house competitions. 

 
House Assembly   

This term each house has chosen a house charity to support this year. 
Fire – Fegans  

Water – Folly Wildlife Rescue  
Earth – Hospice in the Weald  

Air – Imago Community  
Throughout the year, each house will find out about their charity and hold a

fundraising event to raise money for them. 



House School Council 
The topic of discussion for this term was anti-bullying. We all contributed our ideas
to create a child friendly anti-bullying policy. The JLT will now work on putting this

together next term. 
 

House Competitions 
In the final week of this term, the children have competed in a reading competition.
Each time they read, they received points for their house. The winning house will be
announced next term. The points for each competition over the year will be added

together to discover the overall winners. 



House News

I wish to share some sad news. Some of you may have known Miss Paula Fox, 
a teaching assistant who worked at our school for twenty years before leaving in 2019.
She has sadly passed away after five years of fighting cancer. 

Miss Fox worked with so many families from our community and helped nurture and
support so many children. Her bubbly character made the class light up whenever she
was in. She was caring and compassionate and a super first aider. She will be deeply
missed.




Sad News





 
We are committed to ensuring the safety and well-being of all pupils, staff and visitors
and believe everyone has the responsibility for the safeguarding and protection of our
pupils.

If you have any concerns about the well-being of any of our pupils or about a member
of staff, please ask to speak to:



Mrs Harris                                             Miss Hodgkins & Mrs Fenton

Designated Safeguarding Lead                    Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads



The children's mental health charity, Place2Be, has launched a new website aimed at
helping parents with typical situations they may experience with children. 



Advice can be found on over forty topics including: 

·Understanding sibling rivalry 
·My child is lying, what does it mean, what should I do? 

·My child has trouble going to sleep 
·My child says, ‘I hate you!’ 
·Cultural identity: who am I?

The Parenting Smart Website can be found here
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/ 




Safeguarding at Broadwater Down








 2023 - Term 4
First Day of Term Four - Monday 20th February

Last Day of Term Four - Friday 31st March
Easter Holiday: 1st - 16th April 2023



Term 5

First Day of Term Five - Monday 17th April
Last Day of Term Five - Thursday 26th May

Half Term: 27th May - 5th June 2023
 

Term 6
Inset Day for Staff - Monday 5th June

First Day of Term Six - Tuesday 6th June
Last Day of Term Six - Thursday 20th July

Inset Day for Staff: Friday 21st July







2022 - Term 1
 Last Day of Term One - Friday 21st October

Half Term: 22nd October -30th October.



2022 - Term 2
First Day of Term Two - Monday 31st October

Last Day of Term Two - Friday 16th December 
 Christmas Holiday: 17th December - 4th January 2023



2023 - Term 3

Inset Day for Staff - Tuesday 3rd January
First Day of Term Three - Wednesday 4th January

Last Day of Term Three - Friday 10th February
Half Term: 11th - 19th February 2023




















Term Dates

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/





